Elmer, Linda

From:

Therese Burkhart <tburkhart@druml.us>

Sent:

Wednesday, March 29, 2017 4:13 PM

To:

Elmer, Linda

Subject:

Re: FYI: just got this e-mail from BID #35

Linda,

I reviewed the minutes and Chris Svoboda was physically present for all the meetings. Good to know we should look at by laws to make this change in the future.

Kind regards,

Therese D. Burkhart

From: Elmer, Linda < lelmer@milwaukee.gov> Sent: Wednesday, March 29, 2017 3:34:30 PM

To: Therese Burkhart

Subject: FW: FYI: just got this e-mail from BID #35

Your "participated via phone" raised a red flag with me, so I asked DCD. Unless your bylaws permit this, members need to be present physically for meetings. You can change your bylaws to allow this, of course.

From: Martinez, Natanael

Sent: Wednesday, March 29, 2017 3:32 PM

To: Elmer, Linda

Subject: RE: FYI: just got this e-mail from BID #35

Linda, these are the only By Laws I have on file. I did not see any language addressing participation by phone.

Natanael Martinez | Economic Development Specialist | natanael.martinez@milwaukee.gov



Department of City Development – Commercial Corridors Team 809 N. Broadway, 1st floor, Room 104, Milwaukee, WI 53202 P (414) 286-5813 | F (414) 286-0752

milwaukee.gov/BusinessToolbox







Read the latest news on City-owned properties and programs.

From: Elmer, Linda

Sent: Wednesday, March 29, 2017 1:54 PM

To: Martinez, Natanael

Subject: FYI: just got this e-mail from BID #35

From: Therese Burkhart [mailto:tburkhart@druml.us]

Sent: Wednesday, March 29, 2017 1:10 PM